New Mexico School for the Blind and Visually Impaired

1900 North White Sands Boulevard Alamogordo, New Mexico 88310 Telephone (575) 437-3505 Fax (575) 439-4411

Patricia Beecher Superintendent

May 20, 2020

Dear NMSBVI Students and Families,

I am hoping that you are all safe and healthy. As we come to the close of this extraordinary school year, I wanted to thank you for adapting to the new way of learning and to congratulate you on a job well done during the 2019-2020 school year! NMSBVI misses seeing you in person and we look forward to next year, hoping we can be together.

I know that as summer approaches, there is concern about next year. At this time, the goal of the state of New Mexico is to allow staff and students to safely re-enter schools at the start of the next school year and to plan for a quick and safe response to any resurgence of COVID19. That being said, NMSBVI has been planning for re-opening by creating a variety of plans so that we are prepared. We have been in close contact with New Mexico Department of Health (NMDOH), the Center for Disease Control (CDC), the Governor's Office, the New Mexico Public Education Department (NMPED), Higher Education (HED) and the Special Education Division of NMPED. We will follow all of their guidelines in order to ensure a safe, healthy education for our students and staff. Because we have two separate campuses in two different communities AND we serve students from around the state, the plan for each school and each student will be driven by the health of the surrounding community(ies).

For our youngest students and families, our Birth to 3 Department continues with distance learning through telehealth models and will continue with this model through the summer at this time. After the summer, telehealth will continue to be an option for our young students. We will determine phase-in scenarios for face to face services similar to the ones mentioned below, but in keeping with recommendations from the NMDOH and the Family Infant Toddler Coordinator.

We have created the attached plans for the following scenarios: (These scenarios may change)

- Continuous Learning from Home (School Buildings Closed)
- Partial Building Opening with Full Precautions (to exclude those in High Risk categories or in High Risk areas of the state)
- Full Building opening with Full Precautions
- Full Building Opening with Standard Precautions

Please know that NMSBVI may need to move among the different scenarios during the next school year, so we are making plans to make those moves as easy as possible. Above all, we will be led by our mission statement:

NMSBVI, an innovative leader and unifying entity in the field of educating students birth-high school who are blind or visually impaired, will identify and ensure quality education through collaborative relationships with students, families, and local/ state/national partners to provide outstanding advocacy, training, resources, and support services, thus ensuring that all students who are blind or visually impaired will become independent, productive members of their communities.

NMSBVI also has a comprehensive plan and decision tree that will guide us in the event of a COVID19 positive case in any of our programs. We have updated our cleaning and sanitizing protocols as recommended. These will be available on our website.

Please take time to enjoy your summer with your families (and hopefully friends). Please stay vigilant in this fight against COVID19. The more we do now, the better our future will be!

Yours truly.

Patricia Beecher, Superintendent

Please note that COVID19 precautions include social distancing, face coverings (for those over 3, except when contra-indicated), temperature checks, regular hand washing and/or sanitizing, strict stay at home policy. https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/prevention.html

Scenario	Goals		Plan	
Continuous Learning From Home (School Buildings Closed)	•	Provide accessible, individualized home curriculum for all students in order to meet their needs as determined by their IEP and state standards.	• • •	Update our Continuous Learning Plan Ensure all families and staff have access to internet and devices Provide a variety of learning opportunities for all students Support social-emotional health of students and families
Partial Building Opening with Full COVID19 Precautions	•	Ensure safety for all students and staff who are returning to school Preserve the safety and health of staff and students who are in the High-Risk Category by requiring them to learn/ work from home. Preserve the health and safety of staff and students who reside in a High Incidence area or whose home schools are closed by requiring them to learn/ work from home.	• • • • •	Implement COVID19 precautions (masks, social distancing, in-classroom meals, closure of common areas, limit capacity of rooms) Enhance education and daily routines around handwashing, sanitizing and reducing germ transmission to include handwashing "recesses" and sanitizing stations throughout buildings, Adhere to a strict stay at home policy for any students/staff who are sick or have been exposed. Check temperatures of students and staff. Observe single occupancy in dorms. Stagger recesses and possibly start times/ schedules
Full Building Opening with Full COVID19 Precautions		Ensure safety for all students and staff who are returning to school Maximize in person learning, while supporting online learning in the classroom as well		Implement COVID19 precautions (masks, social distancing, in-classroom meals, closure of common areas, limit capacity of rooms) Enhance education and daily routines around handwashing, sanitizing and reducing germ transmission to include handwashing "recesses" and sanitizing stations throughout buildings. Adhere to a strict stay at home policy for any students/staff who are sick or have been exposed. Check temperatures of students and staff. Observe single occupancy in dorms. Stagger recesses and possibly start times/ schedules
Full Building Opening with Standard Precautions	• •	Keep the communities healthy Maximize in person learning, while supporting online learning in the classroom as well.	• • • •	Continue regular, robust cleaning schedules Adhere to a strict stay at home policy for any students/staff who are sick or have been exposed. Relax restrictions on common spaces Return to meals in the Dining Room Relax COVID19 precautions to no longer require masks, social distancing or regular temperature checks.